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Kia ora  
 

This week we begin the first of our Learning Readiness Reports.  For parents and caregivers who are new to 

Taieri College the following is a brief explanation of their purpose.  Learning Readiness reports are e -mailed 

to parents and caregivers, (including secondary caregivers), every fortnight.  Their predominant purpose is 

to give parents and caregivers regular updates on a studentõs preparedness for learning.  This is an 

obvious and crucial element in allowing them to progress in the classroom.   
 

We use a very simple three point system that gives an indication on how a student is managing themselves 

and relating to others during class time.  For self -management this may include punctuality, having correct 

equipment, completing set tasks with minimum fuss,  and to the best of their ability.  For relating to others, 

the parameters may include, appropriate communication with teachers and peers, following instructions, 

(again with minimum fuss), and using good manners.  
 

Parents and caregivers should be looking  for lots of 3õs across their sons/daughters Learning Readiness 

Report.  Whilst a positive Learning Readiness Report does not guarantee academic success, it sure does 

increase the chances of students realising their academic potential.  If as a parent or c aregiver, you have 

questions, queries or concerns over your childõs progress, please contact the college. 
 

It is important to emphasise that Learning 

Readiness Reports are not a measurement 

of academic attainment.  Academic 

attainment reports get sent to parentõs 

mid -year and at the end of the year.   
 

I was fortunate to attend the first of our 

Year 10 Tautuku Outdoor Education camps 

this week, with 10KG and 10TA.  The 

students are responding well to the 

challenges put in front of them and have 

been extrem ely well led by our team of 

Year 12 leaders.  My thanks to the staff and 

students for making the week a rewarding 

experience.  

 

Nga mihi  

Dave Hunter  

PRINCIPAL 
 

 

Key Dates  
23/24 February Jill Luxmoore Art Exhibition ð Outram Memorial Hall  

  10am ð 4pm ( includes  Taieri College students)  

26 February  Taieri College Athletics Day  

  (postponement day 27 February 2019) .  More  

  information further in newsletter.  

27 February  Mufti Day, Gold coin donation.  Proceeds to the  

  Mosgiel  Pool Project and the Cancer Society  

28 February  L2 SPR Surfing 

28 February ð 

1 March  Level 1 PRM Trip to South Canterbury  

4-8 March  Tautuku Camp 10ES and 10GS  

18-22 March  Tautuku Camp 10TM and 10PN  

 

 

Mufti Day Wednesday 27 February 2019  

Gold Coin Donation ð Proceeds to the Mosgiel Pool Project and the Cancer Society  



Head Prefect Speech ð Year 9/10 Assembly ð 14 February 2019  
 

Hello, my name is Matthew Miller and Iõm going to talk to you about pride. Pride is something that is an important 

value to have because through taking pride in your work you can bring happiness and joy to your life. Pride is a 

feeling of satisfaction deri ved from oneõs own achievements. Everyone should take pride in their achievements 

because if you try your best you can achieve the goals you have set and look back on them with a sense of 

achievement. A thing that I take pride in and you all should take pr ide in is Taieri College and its uniform. Whether 

that is when youõre on the sports field, during school time or on a trip everyone should wear their uniform with 

pride and be proud that they attend Taieri College.  

 

When I think of a personal experience t hat Iõm proud of, my NCEA results come to mind. For me that is something 

I take pride in because I achieved what I set out to. I set goals for myself to aim at and once I reached those 

goals I had a feeling of satisfaction. For all of you here today you ar enõt at NCEA yet but it is not far away and 

your school results still matter, so it is something you should take pride in. Pride also relates to trying your best, 

because if you donõt you make it harder on yourself to achieve results you can take pride in them .  

 

Iõd like to finish with a quote from a successful American football coach Paul Bryant. He once said, òIf you believe 

in yourself, have dedication, pride and never quit, youõll be a winner. The price of victory is high but so are the 

rewards ó. Thank you.  

 

Tautuku Camp 10TA and 10KG  

 

 

 

 

 



Learning Readiness Reports  
 

This week our first Learning Readiness Reports will be sent out to all students.  

The purpose of these is to:  

 

·       Communicate with parents regarding their childõs engagement in class. How ready they are to learn.  

·       Inform students how well they are or are not meeting are expectations for them in the classroom.  

·       It is not a reflection of their academic ability.  

 

Each subject teacher records a grade reflecting a studen tõs work ethic and general behaviour over the 

previous two week period.  

Two aspects of being ready to learn are reflected in the grades given; Self Management and Relating to 

Others:  

  

·       Self Management  relates to a studentõs work ethic and may include:  

o   Bringing the correct equipment  

o   Punctuality  

o   Settling on task  

o   Completion of set tasks  

o   Homework completion  

  

·       Relating to Others  relates to a studentõs general behaviour and may include: 

·       Following classroom rules  

·       Interact appropriately with peers  

·       Interact appropriately with teachers  

·       Good manners  

 

Obtaining a ô3õ is the expected norm and would reflect that a student is meeting all of the criteria in that 

category.  

Obtaining a ô2õ would reflect that a student is  not  meeting  all  of the criteria in that category, and needs to 

improve.  

Obtaining a ô1õ would reflect that the student has not been ready to learn. 

Learning Readiness Reports are emailed to parents every two  weeks.  [or handed out via th e form teacher 

if there is no email]  

  

The percentage attendance for each subject also 

appears on the Learning Readiness Report. It  is 

based on physical attendance to that subject.   If 

the student was away on a school trip or camp, for 

example, the attend ance would show as less than 

100% because the student did not physically 

attend the subject as timetabled. The overall half 

day attendance rate, however, will show 100% as it 

was a school trip.  

 

Karen Rosevear   

Deputy Principal  

Taieri College  

Telephone  03 489 3823 Ext 137 

  



 

 

NCEA Parents Information Evening  
 

Are you a parent who is new to NCEA and would like some help to understand what NCEA is and how it 

works? Next Thursday 28 March 2019 we are holding an information evening to help answer these 

questions. There will be a short informal presentation with tim e at the end for questions.  

 

The presentations will be held in the Library at 7pm ð Thursday 28  March 2019  

Please RSVP to office@taieri.school.nz  

 

Congratulations  
 

Our congratulations to Tabitha Littlejohn who last week received a highly 

recognised award from OSTA (Otago/Southland Theatre Awards). Tabitha 

received the ôiTicket Best Up and Coming Talentõ award for people 16 yea rs and 

over. There is only one scholarship awarded in Otago Southland a year. Every  

Musical Theatre group in Otago Southland nominates one person.  The Firestation 

Theatre nominated Tabitha for her acting, script writing, directing and for her work 

on the committee that runs the theatre.  Part of this award involves a scholarship. 

Tabitha has decided to put this scholarship towards bringing a professional 

playwright to give a talk and workshop at the Firestation Theatre on the process of writing for the theatre.  

Well done on your outstanding achievement Tabitha.  

 

Thank you to Countdown Mo sgiel for donating food to Taieri 

College!  
 

For the past two  years we have been receiving food from Countdown Mosgiel every 

day from Monday to Friday. Different groups and students receive it throughout the 

week ð Kapa Haka, Rugby, TK Block, International.    THANK YOU COUNTDOWN!  

WE REALLY APPRECIATE IT!  

 

  

We wish to acknowledge and express our gratitude to the team at Mosgiel 

New World for donating a weekly box of fruit and food items to provide for 

our students. This supports their learning immensely and increases their 

overall engagement at school. It takes a village to raise a child, and this is 

exactly how we do it in Mosgiel. Big THANKS to Mosgiel New World! 

mailto:office@taieri.school.nz
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Corporate Triathlon  

Well done to the three  Taieri College teams who participated in the corporate triathlon at M acAndrew 

bay on Tuesday night. All teams did very well with the  secondary schools girls place d second  (Laura 

Bungard, Shinae Stanley and Niamh Burke).  The mixed co rpo rate team (Stephanie Miller, Nick Prebble 

and Kevin Knowles) finished third and the mixed social team (Jordy Kelliher, Leo OõBrien, John Nicholl and 

Lauren Roney) finished fourth.   There was a total of 46 teams competing.   

 

 

Cricket  
 

The Taieri College Year 9 - 13 girls were playing SOHS 

in the  Bates Cup interchange at Taieri College on 

Tuesday 19 February 2019.   Taieri scored 65 for seven  

off their 20 overs with Maggie Hunt scoring 15 runs. It 

was hard going as SOHS bowled really well. In reply 

SOHS got to 67 for two  off 17 overs but had to fight for 

their runs because of some really good bowling by 

the Taieri College girls. Both teams played the game 

in a great spirit and it was a pleasure to be a part of.  

 

 

Year 7 and 8 Girls Cricket  
 

On Monday 18 February  2018 the Year 7 and 8 Girls Cricket team 

played in Round One of the N ew Zealand  Primary Schools Cup.  Their 

first game was against a very good Tahuna Intermediate team.  The 

girls were very competitive but lost by four wickets in the end.  For half 

of the girls this was their first ever game of cricket and they played very 

well.  Unf ortunately as this is a knock out tournament it means the team 

wonõt go any further, however, we did play St Hildaõs Collegiate in the 

afternoon in a friendly.  This was a close game with Taieri College 

coming out with the win by three runs.   

 

It was a gr eat day of cricket with these girls, and fantastic to see new 

players keen to give cricket a go.  The team was made up of all Year 7 

girls so it will be exciting to see the team have another opportunity at 

this tournament next year.  

 

The team: Rylee Hayes,  Lily Walker, Sarah Evans, Simone Letts, Tilly Ruthven, Anneka Stevenson, Annabelle 

Andrews and Hannah Bray.  

 


